





## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES AND PUBLIC PROTECTION

Police Officer Standards and Training Council Connecticut Police Academy

## **GENERAL NOTICE 18-04**

To: Chief Law Enforcement Officers, Training Officers, Protective Services, and

Resident Troopers

**From:** Thomas E. Flaherty

Police Academy Administrator

Date: November 13, 2018

**Subject:** Revised Pre-Employment Polygraph Booklet

At the November 8, 2018 Council meeting, the Council approved an updated version of the Pre-Employment Polygraph Booklet, this booklet had previously been issued in 2009. The new booklet; removes many redundancies, some areas such as social media footprint, bullying, and cyber bullying, that were absent from the booklet have been added. Some sections were merged or deleted as not necessary for this examination and redundant with the background Investigation.

The version of the booklet, marked "Revised 11/2018," is the required Pre-Employment Polygraph Booklet to be used for all Police Recruits entering any POST Council sanctioned Basic Training Academy on and after April 1, 2019.

The Committee that worked on this project consisted of;

Chief James Wardwell
Deputy Chief Christopher Chute
AAG DeAnn Verunes
Attorney General's Office
Sergeant David Narkewicz
William Wesche (POST approved Polygraphist)

Britain Police Department
New Britain Police Department
Attorney General's Office
Connecticut State Police
PDD Solutions

All of the Committee Members that collaborated on this project had input, reviewed, and gave final approval of all the changes and updates.